TOWN OF HEMINGWAY

MINUTES OF MEETING ON NOVEMBER 9, 2017
HEMINGWAY TOWN HALL AT 6:00 P.M.

Present:  Mayor Grady Richardson, George Sutton-Mayor Pro-Tem, Bryan Miller, Charlie Carter, John Coker, Katie Crosby, Keith Baxley, Joseph Lee-Town Administrator, Samantha Lewis-Town Clerk, Ken Laster-Public Works Director, Shamira McCray-Weekly Observer and Gregg Askins, Michael Mouzon, Chief Bryan Todd, Robert Bell, Nikki Toomes-RDA and Johnathan Laster
ABSENT: None
Meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m.
Invocation and Pledge of Allegiance

Approval of Minutes:  Mayor Richardson made the motion to approve the minutes from the October 12, 2017 meeting and it was seconded by Mr. Sutton and it carried unanimously.  Mayor Richardson made the motion to approve the minutes from the October 24, 2017 meeting and it was seconded by Mr. Coker and it carried unanimously.

Old Business:  1) Mr. Sutton asked council to still think about the direction of the Fire Department. 2) Mayor Richardson asked Mr. Lee if he contacted MASC to see if the bids on the building are still good.  Mr. Lee stated that he spoke to Cindy Martellini and she said they should be good.  Mr. Miller asked if it was advertised.  Mr. Lee stated that it was in the newspaper and the architect was responsible for putting it in the paper.

Persons Appearing Before Council:  NOBODY

Playground Equipment: Mrs. Lewis handed out two proposals for playground equipment at the last meeting.  Great Outdoor Play is cheaper but it does not include the playground mulch. The third quote was over $70,000 for the same equipment.  Mrs. Lewis recommend going with Playground Packages.  The look and the quality of the equipment seems to better.  There are warranties on the equipment.  Mrs. Lewis presented council with colors to choose from.  Mrs. Crosby stated she likes the Playground Packages.  Mr. Sutton made the motion to accept the proposal from Playground Packages as recommended by administration.  It was seconded by Mrs. Crosby and it carried unanimously.  Mr. Carter stated that the colors should be bright.  Mr. Lee asked council what should be do with the old equipment.  Council stated see if any church, school or someone can use them.  Mayor Richardson asked if there would be a liability if we give the equipment away.  Mr. Askins stated that there is a liability in everything but does not see that being an issue.  

2nd Reading on Annexation Policy:  Mr. Askins gave council a checklist for the annexation pros and cons for annexing property into the Town.  This will help council decide if they are for an annexation or against and annexation.  Mayor Richardson stated there are no changes from last meeting and he made the motion to accept the second reading on the Annexation Policy and it was seconded by Mr. Carter and it carried unanimously.
2nd Reading on Annexation of Johnson Property:  Mayor Richardson made the motion to annex the Johnson Property into Town limits and it was seconded by Mr. Coker and it carried unanimously.  
1st Reading on Annexation of Miller Property: Mayor Richardson made the motion to annex the Miller property into Town limits and it was seconded by Mr. Coker.  Mr. Miller sustained from the vote.  There were six yeas and one sustained vote.  
Nikki Toomes-RDA:  Ms. Toomes presented council with the USDA, Rural Development Community Facilities Loan and Grant for the Town of Hemingway Equipment and Furniture Project.  This is a letter of condition for $47,000 which is for a loan of $21,200 and a grant for $25,800.  The interest rate is 3.25% for 5 years.  There are no contributions and the annual payment would be $4663.00.  There is no prepayment penalty.  If the rate is lower at the time of closing, we will be given the lowest of the two rates.  Mayor Richardson made the motion that we accept the loan for $21,200 and it was seconded by Mr. Miller and it carried unanimously.  Mayor Richardson made the motion to accept the grant for $25,800 as presented by Ms. Toomes and it was seconded by Mr. Coker and it carried unanimously.
Administrator’s Report: 1) The Christmas Party will be after the council meeting on December 14th at Big D’s. 2) Christmas Parade will be Sunday, December 3rd at 3:00.  3) SCRWA book has 74 to 94 municipalities with the their rates for water, sewer, disconnect fees, late fees.  Mr. Lee stated that he will give each council member a copy of the book.  He would like to meet with the water and sewer rate committee again to discuss this before bringing it before council.  4) Doug Joye, Real Estate Agent for the Health Care Complex, called and said the agreement will be up next month.  He had three or four people looking at it.  One has looked twice and asked if we were interested in a lease. We could rent, lease, sell or drop the price.  Mr. Lee stated that he would try to find out what the appraisal for price of square footage.  Council stated try to proceed with a lease if they don’t want to buy it.  Mr. Carter asked if there was a counter offer.  There has not been a counter offer.  Mayor stated lease it if we can.  Mr. Miller told council that he would ask Mr. Kirby in Lake City for information.  5) Chief Justice Bailey Memo states that every person that comes before our judge has to have representation.  Whether it be a solicitor, public defender, etc.  There will be no jail time without representation.  Mr. Askins said this has been in the works for several years and it is here now.  That everyone is entitled to an attorney before facing jail time.  The public defender’s office in our area contacted him to see if we want to contract with them.  There is no money in the budget for this.  They would have to go before the Clerk of Court to see if they are qualified for help.  This could cost a lot of money.  We would have to provide a public defender for them to prepare the case and then present it to our court.  This would be pay by the hour.  6) Mr. Lee stated that he didn’t get bids on the hooking up of the generators.  He is sorry and he apologized he should have gotten the bids.  The reason why he didn’t get the bids was Mr. Buddy Richardson is always there to help us in a time of need.  He is very knowledgeable and when we are in a bind, he comes day or night.  He helps with the wells, pump stations, palmetto tree, and anything else day or night and you can’t put a price on that.  Mr. Lee stated that there has been talk about him retiring.  If council wants me to retire or thinks I should retire, I am open for suggestions.  
EXECUTIVE SESSION (SECTION 30-4-70(A)(1)) DISCUSSION OF EMPLOYMENT, 

       APPOINTMENT, COMPENSATION, PROMOTION, DEMOTION, DISCIPLE, OR RELEASE OF 

       EMPLOYEE. Mayor Richardson made the motion to go into executive session and it was seconded by Mr. Coker and it carried unanimously.  

Mayor Richardson made the motion to come out of executive session and it was seconded by Mr. Miller and it carried unanimously.  There were no actions or votes taken in executive session.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:18 p.m.

Sincerely

Samantha Lewis

Town Clerk
